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2014 U.S. Open Championships Come To Pinehurst
The Village of Pinehurst and the United States 
Golf Association (USGA) are proud to announce 
plans for the U.S. Open Experience which 
includes interactive programming and spectator 
entertainment during the upcoming historic 2014 
U.S. Open Championships. Residents and visitors 
alike are invited to participate in the U.S. Open 
Experience in the heart of the Village at Tufts 
Park. The U.S. Open Experience will include two 
weeks of special events with free admission to the 
public including live musical performances, round 
table discussions, golf films, and interactive golf 
experiences.  These events are intended to ensure 
both residents and visitors enjoy a memorable 
experience, our Village businesses prosper, and 
our guests leave wanting to return to the Village 
of Pinehurst.

Conveniently located in Tufts Park in the Village 
Center, the U.S. Open Experience festivities will 
begin in the early evenings at the conclusion of daily 

practice or championship 
play and will conclude 
no later than 10:30pm to 
comply with the local noise 
ordinance.  Tufts Park will 
be the site of a large tent-
covered stage, a 9-by-12 

foot LED screen, folding chairs, rocking chairs, and 
table seating. Food and beverage vendors, a putting 
green, and live streaming of the championships 
will be the main attractions during the day for 
those individuals hoping to experience the U.S. 
Open Championships outside of the gates. Each 
day WNCN will be reporting news live from Tufts 
Park from 11:00am-12:00pm. During the final 
championship days, the LED screen will stream live 
coverage of the championships. More information 
about the U.S. Open Experience may be found at 
www.usopen.com/usopenexperience. 

Due to limited parking in the Village, the Village 
of Pinehurst and the USGA encourage everyone 
to park in Lot G at Cannon Park while evening 
events are being held. Please note that Lot G 
(Cannon Park) will not be available for public 
parking during the day as this is a restricted area 

requiring a parking pass. The Cannon Park lot and 
complimentary shuttles will be available on the 
nights of scheduled events. Shuttles will run from 
6:00pm until 10:30pm for safety and convenience. 
Lot G (Cannon Park) will not be available for 
public parking on the evenings of Monday, June 
9; Sunday, June 15; Tuesday, June 17; and Sunday, 
June 22. 

“The Village of Pinehurst is pleased to be working 
with the United States Golf Association to develop 
an outstanding line-up of events and activities for 
presentation in the Village of Pinehurst during 
the U.S. Open Championships,” said Nancy Roy 
Fiorillo, Mayor of the Village of Pinehurst. “We’re 
excited at the thought of our community residents, 
their guests, and those spectators who have traveled 
to Pinehurst from around the world experiencing 
the rich history and traditions that make the 
Village of Pinehurst a wonderful place to live and 
visit.”

Organizers of Pinehurst Live After 5 will 
provide a free music event in the Village 
Center the weekend prior to the 2014 U.S. 
Open Championships.  This event will be held 
on Saturday, June 7th from 2:00pm to 9:00pm 
and will feature three bands: The McKenzie 
Brothers, The Sand Band, and Carolina Soul 
Band. Food and beverages will be available for 
purchase on site. Pinehurst Parks & Recreation 
will host games and activities for the kids during 
the event.   For more information, please visit: 
http://www.facebook.com/pinehurstliveafter5.

Join the Celebration!
Join the United States Golf Association (USGA) and the 
Village of Pinehurst as we amplify this year’s historic U.S. 
Open Championships “beyond the gates” with the U.S. Open 
Experience – an immersive, fun and interactive gathering place 
designed to welcome all attendees into the Pinehurst community 
with local culture and flavor.

Schedule of Events — U.S. Open Experience
Tufts Park, Village of Pinehurst
June 10-22, 2014

Tuesday, June 10 — A Tribute to Payne Stewart
   7:30 p.m.     1999 U.S. Open Championship  (Closing Holes)
   8:30 p.m.     Opening Remarks
   9:00 p.m.    “One Moment in Time”  Documentary Film

Wednesday, June 11 — A Tribute to the Military
   7:30 p.m.     Freedom’s Groove Jazz Combo
   8:30 p.m.     Opening Remarks
   8:50 p.m.     The 82nd Airborne All-American Chorus
   9:30 p.m.     The Loose Cannons Rock Band

Thursday, June 12 — Spirit of the U.S. Open Film Series
   8:30 p.m.     Opening Remarks
   8:45 p.m.     Spirit of the U.S. Open — Film 1
   9:15 p.m.     Media Panel Discussion
   9:45 p.m.     Spirit of the U.S. Open — Film 2

Friday, June 13 — Honoring the State of North Carolina
   8:30 p.m.     Seating of Guests
   9:00 p.m.     Opening Remarks
   9:20 p.m.     Performance by the North Carolina Symphony

Saturday, June 14 — A Night for the Village
   8:30 p.m.     Mass Pipe Band Music Parade
   9:00 p.m.     Mass Pipe Band Music Ensemble

Sunday, June 15 — U.S. Open Final Round Viewing
   Noon	     Live Viewing

Monday, June 16 — Volunteer Appreciation Night
   7:30 p.m.     Opening Remarks
   7:45 p.m.     Liquid Pleasure Motown Band

Tuesday, June 17 — No Scheduled Programming 

Wednesday, June 18 — Family Night / Skills Challenge
   5:00 p.m.     Opening Remarks
   6:00 p.m.     Drive / Chip / Putt / Learn Skills Challenge
   7:30 p.m.     The Greatest Game Ever Played Film

Thursday, June 19 — Spirit of the U.S. Open Film Series
   8:30 p.m.     Spirit of the U.S. Open — Film 3
   9:00 p.m.     Q & A — USGA & Pinehurst Historians
   9:45 p.m.     Spirit of the U.S. Open — Film 4

Friday, June 20 — A Night for the Village
   8:30 p.m.     Mass Pipe Band Music Parade
   9:00 p.m.     Mass Pipe Band Music Ensemble

Saturday, June 21 — Honoring the Village of Pinehurst
   8:30 p.m.     Seating of Guests
   9:00 p.m.     Opening Remarks
   9:20 p.m.     Performance by the Carolina Philharmonic

Sunday, June 22 — U.S. Women’s Open Final Round Viewing
   3:00 p.m.     Live Viewing
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 1. Tufts Park – U.S. Open Experience site
 2. Cannon Park Parking and Shuttle Service
 3. George P. Lane Welcome Center

FREE parking and complimentary shuttles  
will be available at Lot G in Cannon Park during  

those evenings when U.S. Open Experience events  
are scheduled. The Cannon Park lot will be open  

to the public beginning at 6:00pm and the shuttle  
will run from 6:00pm until 10:30pm.  

There will be no public parking or shuttles  
available on Monday, June 9; Sunday, June 15; 

Tuesday, June 17; or Sunday, June 22. 
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Transportation and Parking: In conjunction with 
the North Carolina State Highway Patrol, Village 
of Pinehurst Police Department and other local and 
state agencies, the United States Golf Association 
has developed a parking and transportation plan 
for the historic U.S. Open Championships to be 
played at Pinehurst Resort and Country Club June 
9 through June 22, 2014.  The plan was designed to 
ensure the safe and efficient movement of traffic and 
pedestrians during the championships.

Moore County residents should utilize one of 
two satellite parking areas unless they can walk to 
the championship or reach one of three golf cart 
parking areas.  Residents can also make use of the 
Taxi/Limo/Passenger drop-off at the former site of 
the World Golf Hall of Fame located off of NC-
2.  Access to the Taxi/Limo/Passenger drop-off is 
limited to vehicles no larger than 12 passengers.  
Parking in the Village of Pinehurst will be closely 
monitored and parking regulations will be strictly 
enforced.  There will be no championship parking 
for general spectators within the Village of 
Pinehurst.

For the week of the U.S. Open (June 9-15), 
complimentary parking will be available in TWO 
general spectator parking lots.  

•  Spectators residing north of NC-211 and NC-2/
Midland Road are encouraged to utilize The RED 
Lot (North).  The RED Lot will be accessible 
from US-15/501 via NC-73 West.  From NC-73 
West, follow signage to the parking lot.  

•  Spectators residing south of NC-2 and east of 
NC-5 should use the BLUE Lot (South).  Traffic 

should follow US-1 South to Roseland Road and 
follow signage to the parking lot.  

•  Residents south of NC-211 and west of NC-5 
should follow NC-5 South to US-15/501 and 
US-1 South to utilize the BLUE Lot (South).

A total of 130 buses will provide complimentary 
transportation from the RED Lot and BLUE Lot 
each day.  Shuttles will operate from each parking 
lot from 5:30 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. throughout the 
week.  More than 100 NC State Highway Patrol 
officers, along with local law enforcement agencies 
will be posted throughout the area to assure a safe 
and efficient flow of traffic.

For the week of the U.S. Women’s Open (June 
17-22), complimentary parking will be available 
at the BLUE Lot (South) ONLY.  Complimentary 
shuttles will be available from 5:30 a.m. to 9:00 
p.m. for the duration of the U.S. Women’s Open 
Championship.  Residents should follow trail 
signage from their respective area to the BLUE Lot.

The Taxi/Limo/Passenger drop-off will continue to 
operate at the site of the former World Golf Hall 
of Fame located off of NC- 2.  Access to the Taxi/
Limo/Passenger drop-off will continue to be limited 
to vehicles carrying no more than 12 passengers.  
The drop-off location is located in close proximity 
to Gate 3.

Due to U.S. Open traffic, delays can be expected 
during peak arrival and departure times (7-11am 
and 3:30-7:30pm).  Shuttle traffic is expected to 
be heavy along the primary routes in and around 
Pinehurst Resort and Country Club.

Golf Cart Parking: Local residents living in close 
proximity to Pinehurst Resort and Country Club 
may use one of three golf cart designated parking 
areas:

•  For residents who live west of NC-5, parking will 
be located by the 2nd tee of Course No. 3 and 
No. 5.

•  For residents of Fairwoods on 7, golf cart parking 
is allowed behind the 14th green and adjacent 
to the admission gate behind the 9th green of 
Course No. 2.

•  For residents of Doral Woods and Monticello 
Road, golf cart parking will be provided on the 
3rd hole of Course No. 1.

•  For residents living north of the Pinehurst Traffic 
Circle (Village Acres of Pinehurst and Pinehurst 
No. 6) it is recommended that you not use 
personal golf carts for transportation during the 
championships.  

Private golf carts will not be allowed on the 
championship grounds.

Admission Gates: There will be three public 
admission gates for ticket holders to access the 
course.  Gate 1 will be the main admission gate 
located off Morganton Road near the Harness 
Track.  All spectators utilizing the general spectator 
parking lots will enter through this gate.  Gate 2 
will be located on club property on Carolina Vista 
Drive.  Gate 3 will be located at the Taxi/Limo/
Passenger Drop-Off at the former site of the World 
Golf Hall of Fame off of Midland Road (NC-2).

Transportation, Parking, Golf Carts, and Gates

During the weeks of the U.S. Open 
Championships the Village anticipates the 
use and rental of private residential homes 
for lodging and hospitality. Residents who 
plan to rent their homes should be aware 
of applicable health and safety regulations 
and recognize that outside organizations 
or groups using their property will need 
to comply with all applicable Village and 
state codes.  All violations of regulations 
will be the responsibility of the property 
owner. Below are a few reminders:

Noise Ordinances: Please be aware that 
the noise ordinance within the Village of 
Pinehurst will be enforced between the 
hours of 11:00 p.m. and 7:00 a.m. 

Parking Lot Concessions: The Village does 
not permit the use of private property as a 
parking lot. This prohibition is necessary 
to control traffic and prevent gridlock 
on Village roads. It will also enhance the 

convenience and safety of the residents 
and visitors throughout Pinehurst.

Tents on Property: A permit and 
inspection are required for tents with 
any dimension greater than twelve (12) 
feet. Please call the Village of Pinehurst 
Planning and Inspections Department 
(910-295-2581), as the state building 
code and fire codes regulate tents, the 
occupancy of public spaces, and other 
building code issues. 

Other Temporary Structures on Property: 
Please call the Village of Pinehurst 
Planning and Inspections Department 
(910-295-2581) to notify staff of these 
structures and to determine necessary 
permits or inspections that will need to be 
completed. Please note that Recreational 
Vehicles (RVs) are not permitted within 
residential neighborhoods in the Village 
of Pinehurst.

Residential Regulations

Regular municipal services in Pinehurst will continue during the 
weeks of the 2014 U.S. Open Championships. This includes fire, 
police, solid waste collection, recycling, yard debris collection, and 
building inspections. The Village Hall will be open and Village 
personnel will be on duty as usual. Village staff intends to carry on 
with business as usual for the citizens of Pinehurst.

Please be reminded to store your solid waste carts in the designated 
locations in a timely manner to keep the Village looking pristine, 
especially for these two weeks as Pinehurst is on the world stage.

Parks and Recreation Facilities
The Village of Pinehurst Parks and Recreation facilities will 
have limited availability during the weeks of the U.S. Open 
Championships. Camelot Playground will be open in Cannon Park 
as will part of the parking lot closest to the playground. The Wicker 
Park hockey rink, playground, and tennis/pickle ball courts will also 
be open and the parking area between these three amenities will 
remain open for the park patrons. 

Village Services Will
Continue During
U.S. Open Championships

Thank you to all of the volunteers who are involved with the 2014 U.S. 
Open Championships. Out of the 6,263 volunteers working with the 
USGA, an overwhelming number of approximately 17% (1,114) are 
Pinehurst residents. We also have hundreds of volunteers who are assisting 
with the events outside of the gates throughout the Village. We could not 
do this without each of you. Please accept our sincere appreciation for the 
hours and energy you have and will be putting in to make this event happen 
and to make everyone feel welcomed to the Village of Pinehurst.

Thank You Volunteers

To ensure guests feel welcome to the Village of Pinehurst and are informed 
of the numerous opportunities to enjoy the Village outside of the gates of 
the U.S. Open Championships, the Village is recruiting approximately 100 
Ambassadors to deliver an extensive outreach program. 

Village Ambassadors will be located throughout the Village, the Moore 
County Airport, and other locations to make the visitor experience the best 
it can be.  If you are passionate about Pinehurst and willing to share your 
local knowledge, we are looking for you!

If you are interested in being an Ambassador for the Village of 
Pinehurst during the 2014 U.S. Open Championships, please visit 
www.InsidePinehurst.com and click on “Ambassador.” Training sessions 
to educate Ambassadors will be held and uniforms will be provided so 
Ambassadors are readily identifiable.

Village Ambassador
Program

The George P. Lane Welcome Center will have its doors open and friendly 
volunteers ready to greet visitors and residents alike during the 2014 U.S. 
Open Championships. The Welcome Center, which recently moved to its 
new location in the Theatre Building, will expand its operating hours during 
the time period of June 10-21, 2014 and will be open from 10:00am to 
7:00pm Tuesday through Saturday. The Welcome Center Volunteers and 
Village Ambassadors will provide a wealth of knowledge for patrons, from 
information about 
the surrounding 
area to the history 
of the Village 
and details about 
the U.S. Open 
Experience events 
in Tufts Park. 
Residents and 
guests are invited to 
visit the Welcome 
Center to learn more about the Village of Pinehurst and the exciting 
activities being held in our community.

George P. Lane Welcome 
Center Prepares For Visitors

The Pinehurst Village Council recently passed several temporary ordinances 
that will be in effect during the 2014 U.S. Open Championships.  

Open Container Law
During June 7- 22, 2014, possession and consumption of beer and wine will 
be allowed on any property owned, occupied, or controlled by the Village 
(excluding public streets open to regular traffic) as identified on the adopted 
map. Please be reminded to recycle using the receptacles provided throughout 
the Village.  A map of the area where open containers will be allowed can be 
found on the Village website (www.vopnc.org/2014usopens). 

3-Hour Parking Restriction
A new 3-hour public parking time limit will be 
enforced in the Village Center from June 9-16, 2014 
between the hours of 9:00am and 6:00pm. Violators 
will be fined $50 for exceeding these time limits 
and the Citizens on Patrol will monitor parking 
throughout the day. The Village Green parking lot will 
be restricted to employees of Village Center businesses.

No Parking on Certain Roads and Roads Closing
The Village of Pinehurst has established an on-street parking prohibition on the 
listed roads during the timeframe of the U.S. Open Championships.  This is to 
prevent cars from parking along the roads in the neighborhoods that are within 
close proximity of the event. 

These roads are: Azalea Road, Campbell Road, Cherokee Road, Chinquapin 
Road, Community Road, Craig Road, Dalyrmple Road, Dundee Road, Everett 
Road, Fields Road, Kelly Road, Laurel Road, Magnolia Road, McIntyre Road 
(Woods Road to Short Road), Monticello Drive (Hwy #5 to Blake Blvd.), 
Palmetto Road, Shaw Road SE, Short Road (East and West of Page Road), and 
Woods Road.

Also, certain roads throughout the Village located within close proximity of 
the U.S. Open Championships will be closed to thru-traffic as requested by the 
USGA.  The intersection of Pine Tree Road and NC-5 will be closed beginning 
at 12:01 a.m. on Monday, June 9.  Access to and from Pine Tree Road will only 
be allowed from St Andrews Road.  Residents of condominium complexes with 
driveway access off of Pine Tree Road will be issued a resident pass by their 
condo association to access their homes during this time.  

Morganton Road will be closed from NC-5 to Doral Drive beginning at 6:00 
p.m. on Sunday, June 8.  All residents living west of the Morganton Road/
Monticello Drive intersection will be issued a resident parking pass.  Parking 
passes must be visible to law enforcement officers in order to proceed through 
the Morganton Road/Monticello Drive intersection.  There will be no thru 
traffic or access to Morganton Road from NC-5 during the championships.  
Monticello Drive will serve as the detour route.

Temporary Ordinances 
for the U.S. Open 
Championships 

To view the U.S Open Venue Map, including the 
location of satellite parking lots and golf cart parking 
areas, please visit www.vopnc.org/2014usopens.


